### Term 1 Week 10

# AAAAAAA





5 April 2012

## Newsletter

#### Welcome

Asslam-O-Alaikum, welcome to all the new students and families.

Our school Open Day held on 31 March was very successful, a lot of positive feedback about our school was received. Approximately 450 people including children attended the day.

We are extremely thankful to all those who helped on the day, especially students from the school and the Volunteers. (Please see the photos on other page).

## School Holidays

Today marks the end of Term 1. The children will return to school on the 24 April. But again will get the day off 25 April due to ANZAC day. Kids again will come back to school on the 26 April. Staff only will be at school on Monday 23 April. This is a student free day to allow for staff training and development.

#### Surahs

This week students took home 3 surahs that they have been learning. Please encourage

your child to read these to develop an interest for reciting the dua of the week.



#### School Uniforms

How great do the students look in our uniform. Please remember that all items should be purchased from the school and are available on request.

#### Inside the classrooms

This week saw Year 2, 3 and 4 kids having a fantastic game of "Treasure Hunt"—for spelling

words. It was so good to see them all working together and having fun whilst learning.





Math's program with Year 2 and 3.

# Office Hours During School Holidays

During the school holidays the office will be open 9.00 am to 12 noon from the 10 -13 April and from the 17-20 April.

Kindergarten have been trying really hard learning all about -





Arabic has become a great part of everyday learning at Western Grammar.



# School Hours 8.20am to 3.20pm

It has been great to see all the kids arriving early.

## **Premier Reading Challenge**

Please encourage your children to read over the holidays and if you read any Premier Reading Challenge books please record the name of the book and author and we will update the kids records after the holidays. More information will be provided in Term 2.

## Open Day

The BBQ was great and very tasty. A nice healthy snack for all with our trays of bananas.



A great cricket game was planned and played by many of the kids.





All the children enjoyed the face painting and balloons.

Please stay safe and have a great holiday Inshallah.

# **Important Dates**

5 April Last day Term 1

23 April Staff only return for professional development

24 April First day back of Term 2 for students

25 April ANZAC Day and school closed

If you have any news that you would like to feed into this newsletter, please contact us.

www.westerngrammar.com.au

T: 02 9677 9229

F: 02 9677 9224